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Church of the Foothills 
July 2021 

Sower 

July 2021 
 

Sunday, July 4  Communion 
   Independence Day 
Monday, July 5 Independence Day observed (Church office closed)  
Every Thursday Zoom Choir, 7pm 
Sunday, July 11 Committee Meetings should reconvene after church 
Tuesday, July 13 Council Meeting, in Sanctuary, 7pm 
Thursday, July 15 Drop-off Food, Book & Clothing Drive, 9am-Noon 
Wed, July 21    Together Women Rise, 5:30pm ς Gather at church (details p. 3)   
Friday, July 30 Group Walk ς last Friday each month (see details page 3)  

 
Please continue to practice all COVID-19 guidelines and stay well. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Church Office Hours : 

(Note: Our campus has reopened and staff is in the 
office several days a week) 

Rev. John Forrest:   Tues-Fri & Sunday 
reverendjfdouglas@gmail.com  

Craig: Mon 10a-2:30pm, Wed & Fri 9a-2pm 
admin@foothillschurchinventura.com 

Marie:  Mornings, 9am to 11am (days vary) 

6279 Foothill  Road, Ventura, CA  93003 
(805) 644-3036 

After -hour  emergencies : (805) 228-4167 

www.churchofthefoothills-ventura.org 

 

Church Staff & Leadership  

Rev. John Forrest Douglas   Pastor  
Eleanor Wilson       Moderator  
Rev. John Martin      Pastor Emeritus  
Elizabeth Helms       Music Director  
Karen MacConell      Accompanist  
Craig Rhea       Church Administrator  
Marie Stauffer       Bookkeeper  
Lena Martinez       Office Assistant  
Jim Harris       Facilities Manager  
Johnny Martinez      Facilities Assistant 

Sower editor: Linda Marsi 

Recordings of our past services can be 
found on our Facebook page:  

www.facebook.com/foothillsventura 
and on our website: 

www.churchofthefoothills-ventura.org/ 

under the “Worship” tab. 
 

You will find previous editions of the 
Sower on our website, as well, under 

the “Church Life” tab. 

 

 
The Church Council would like to remind you that 
the tŀǎǘƻǊΩǎ Discretionary Fund will be used to 
address financial needs within our community as 
they arise. If you feel led to give in this way, please 
feel free to donate to the fund either online or by 
mailing a check to the church office. 
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Pastorõs Column 
 

Dear Church,  
  

What questions about faith and life keep you up at night? What question have 
you always wanted to ask about the bible, faith, church, or Christianity? What 
question excites you and makes you come alive? No really… I want to know! 
 

Throughout the month of July, my sermons will focus on the importance of 
exploring questions and I need your help. What questions have you always 
wanted to hear a sermon about? What question troubles your heart? What 
question have you been asking over and over? Please send me an email, call, or 
text me your questions. Your question might just become the basis for a 
sermon. Don’t worry, I won’t share your name unless you give your permission.  
  

I don’t pretend to have all of the answers, so this sermon series will not be 
about giving nice and tidy black and white answers. It will be about exploring 
the questions more deeply and (hopefully) coming away with a more nuanced 
understanding of faith, scripture, community, and the call we each have to live 
as disciples on the way of Jesus. We will experience the way God meets us in 
the midst of our questions.  
  

It’s a joy to be on this journey of faith and ministry together.  
  

Blessings, 
John Forrest 
 

    
Remember in Prayer 

 

 

 

Sandy Case 
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 Claudia Hoffman 
Janet Kessler  
Jan Osborne 

 
 
 

Welcome the newest addition 
to the Marsi Family. 

Baby Ena Marsi Pineda was born 
on June 20th 

 

Strengthen the  Church 
 

A huge shout out and thanks for your 

generous donations for our Strengthen 

the Church special offering last month. 

We raised $ 625.00, which  supports the 

expansion of ministries and growth of 

UCC local congregations. Your support 

helps the UCC fulf ill its commitment in 

creating a just world for all by 

investing in new ministries and 

practices that meet the  emerging 

needs of local communities.  

Thank you COTF!! 
 

Welcome to the newest addition 
to the Marsi Family 

~ Baby Ena Marsi Pineda  ~  
Born on June 20th 
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TOGETHER WOMEN RISE (or RISE) 
July Grantees 

Outdoor Meeting on Church grounds, Wed. July 21st, 5:30pm, 
Hosted by Candace Reynolds and Teresa Bothman 

Everyone welcome - New Guests, please request evite  
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

Friday Walks  
 Friday walks will continue on the last Friday of the month (rather 

than bi-weekly). Same time (4pm), same place (see below).   
Hope to see you on our next group walk on July 30th.  

We may plan a hike as well. Stay tuned. 
 

Location: Riverview Linear Park 
1950 Montgomery Ave, Ventura, 93004 

             

 

Featured: 
Global Pearls, Inc. 

Cameroon 
Child Rape Prevention Camps 

Collateral Repair Project 
Amman, Jordan 

Education and Empowerment 
for Refugee Women and Girls 

 
GREETERS & FLOWERS 

NEEDED ~ 
 

We are looking for Sunday morning 
Greeters and for people to bring altar 
flowers for Sunday services. 
 
You may sign up on the lists posted on 
the bulletin board on the patio Sunday 
mornings, or you may contact Craig in 
the office. 
 
Thank you for considering serving our 
church in this way. 
 

 

 
 

 
Calling All Keys  

 

If you are in possession of any church 
keys, please contact Craig Rhea in the 

office to let him know which keys you have. 
  If you are no longer in need of the church 

keys in your possession, please return 
them to the office. 

Thank you! 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
  

 

O & B Board Update 
The Where and What of Your Donations: One Year Later 

 

It has now been one year since the Outreach & Benevolence Board began the “third Thursday” of the month drive-through donations 
for the homeless and hungry in our community.  To date, our congregation has given over 500 bags of food and over 550 bags of 
clothing to agencies serving Ventura and surrounding areas.  To update everyone on where your donations go after dropping off at 
the church and what current needs are, here is a short guide. 
 
THE WHERE:  The organizations we help to support with your donations are: 

¶ Project Understanding: your donations of non-perishable foods, personal hygiene products, diapers, toys, clothing, and shoes. 

¶ One Stop Transition Program for the Homeless:  your donations of clothing (on hiatus until current donations are given out). 

¶ Salvation Army:  your donations of clothing, shoes. 

¶ Unitarian Universalist Move-In Program Transitioning Homeless to Homes:  your donations of small kitchen appliances, linens, 
towels, basic office supplies.   

¶ Mercy House (The Arch + 2 others): your donations of clothing, hygiene supplies, some household items, individual snack foods 
and gift certificates.  

¶ Friends of the Library (in support of Ventura public libraries): your donations of gently used books. 
 
THE WHAT:   As a reminder, here are the type of donations needed by all organizations as well as what they cannot accept: 

¶ Food:  non-perishable/canned foods, fresh produce, boxed cereals and pastas, pet food, individually wrapped “grab-and-go” 
snacks. 

¶ Clothing:  New or clean, gently used men’s and women’s clothing and shoes.  

¶ Hygiene Supplies:  feminine products, deodorant, shampoo/conditioner, soap, lotions, razors, toothbrushes, and toothpaste. 

¶ Household Items:  sheets (Please mark bed size – twin, full, queen, or king), blankets, comforters; towels; dishes, bowls; pots, 
pans; Tupperware sets; toasters; coffee makers; basic office supplies (tape, stapler, pencils, pens, paper clips, note paper, 
envelopes).   

¶ NON-ACCEPTABLE ITEMS:  No stained or ripped clothing.  No used undergarments.  No hazardous materials, and currently, 
NO furniture. 

 
If you have any questions regarding dates, items needed, etc, please contact Denice Barr @ (805)794-8616 or email: 
dbarr49@sbcglobal.net  or talk to any O & B Board member at the O & B table after service on Sundays.  We will continue donation 
drop-offs at the church on the third Thursday of every month.  Thank you for your extravagant generous spirit! 
Next Drop-off Collection Date: Thursday, July 15th, 9:00 am – 12:00 pm.   
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The Trustees Board held a Church Work Day  on Saturday, June 
5th as a way to get the property cleaned and ready for in-person 

worship services that resumed on June 13.  Over 40 people showed 
up to clean the sanctuary, kitchen, Agora Room, and nursery while 
also working on sprucing up the general grounds and the Memorial 
Garden.  Many thanks to every person who volunteered their time 
and efforts!  The buildings and grounds have truly never looked 

better, and it is all due to the fruits of your labor.  An incredibly special 
thank you goes to Allen Kieffer who generously provided boxed 

lunches for everyone who participated. 
  

I can’t forget the hard working crew who worked on sanitizing all of 
the toys in the nursery.  That was quite the undertaking in and of 
itself! 

Valerie Allison, Chair of the Board of Trustees 

 

 

Before: 

 

After: 

 

 
Girl Scout Troop at COTF 

 
In January 2020, we welcomed a local Girl Scout troop to 
meet every other week in the Agora Room. At the time, 
the 10 scouts were all in kindergarten. It was fun to hear 
their giggles and chatter on Monday afternoons! 
 
We had to close our campus in March ‘20, but happily, in 
May of this year, the troop returned! The girls have just 
finished 1st grade and will be entering 2nd grade in the fall. 
Some of their younger sisters have now joined the troop, 
as well. 
 
Scout Leader Shelly Williams approached us about doing 
a special gardening project on our campus to thank us for 
the use of our space and to teach the girls about giving 
back. Our Board of Trustees approved, and we 
designated a small area near the playground for their 
project. The girls planted succulents and then added their 
painted rocks to the colorful display. You can see the 
results in these photos, but it looks even more 
enchanting in person.  Next time you are at the church, 
please take a moment to stroll by and enjoy the girls’ 
handiwork. 

 


